
 LiveWell Tobacco Free Living 
 Meeting Agenda 

Sept 30, 2021 1:00pm – 2:00pm 
Location: Zoom 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://lmh-org.zoom.us/j/93814973284?pwd=alN0UTZkWEZ5bkxkRjBUdlQ1M3dyUT09 
Meeting ID: 938 1497 3284 

Passcode: 192278 

Item Notes Action step 

1. Welcome Barbara Schnitiker, Marty Scott, Allison Koonce, Jaime Albertson, Brooke Miller, 
Aftan Jameson, Krista Machado, Chris Tilden, Jaime Albertson (USD 497 interns), 
Laura McCulloch 

 

2. Tobacco Presentations with 
USD497   

Laura, Aftan, and Allison have been presenting to 6th, 8th, and 9th graders in Lawrence, 

requested by USD497. Eudora is interested in providing vaping education and updating 

their policies to perhaps implement onsite cessation groups to students.  

Lawrence High schools and Eudora High and Middle schools now have Sources of Strength 

chapters within each school which are carrying forward the work of the Douglas County 

Youth Prevention Board (now DCYP), and includes the RESIST tobacco/vape education. 

There may be an opportunity to have DCYP/RESIST youth present to the their peers within 

the schools about vaping/tobacco.   

There are opportunities within the Pathways grant to fund vaping/tobacco education 

within K-12 schools as well as a RESIST chapter package to expand the work of RESIST.  

Laura will work with school chapters to see if there are any funding needs.  

 

3. Tobacco Ordinance Update Adding vaping to the clean indoor air ordinance will be heard at the October 19th 
commission meeting. The Tobacco Retail License ordinance will be heard later this 
year. American Heart Association will remain more neutral during the vaping 
presentation but  

We can update 
those that attended 
last time so they 
are aware of the 
October 19th 
commission 
meeting   



4. Request from LWDC Leadership Create a purpose statement for Tobacco Free Living work group and discuss goals which 
come from Pathways/CDRR.  

 

5. College Policies Update Aftan met with an HR director at KU to discuss improving tobacco policies and identifying 
who is the appropriate point of contact going forward. Another meeting will be set up to 
discuss specific policies and how they are enforced, including tobacco promotions and ads 
within school media like the UDK. Hookah House currently promotes their business in the 
UDK school newspaper.  

Shonnardo (Laura’s intern) met with Dr. Holt at Baker to set up a meeting for Oct 7th with 
members of TFL to discuss some potential steps for improving policies at Baker. Currently, 
Baker allows smoking 25 feet outside of buildings on campus and have designated smoking 
areas. We hope to get youth health organizations on campus involved with the work. 

Laura will be presenting about tobacco disparities and the history of targeting by tobacco 
companies during the October 9th Art Show which is hosted by the Indigenous Community 
Center and will be at Sacred Ground Haskell. The event is 3-7 and the presentation is at 6. 
Jason Hale from AIHREA and All Nations Breath of Life will be presenting about the use of 
traditional and sacred tobacco.  

Meet with staff at 
KU and Baker to 
discuss next steps.  

 

Need to identify a 
contact at Haskell 

6. Open Space Can add information bout presentation to the commission as well as tobacco 

prevention education. Can add information about meeting with KU for the campus 

tobacco policies.  

LiveWell Culture of Health annual award – nominees: Kari Rinker American Heart 

Association, DCYP Youth 

In the future, we can close with a discussion around what we could add to the 

Community Check Box.  

Need to provide 
dates for 
tobacco/vaping 
presentations to 
enter into the 
Community Check 
Box – Jaime will 
share with TFL  

Laura and Aftan can 
write up their 
nominations and 
send it out to other 
TFL members so 
they can decide 
who they would like 
to vote for  



7. Workgroup’s Next Steps  Future meeting dates: October 28 from 1 -2 pm. TFL is skipping November meeting 
and meeting again December 9 1-2 

 

 

 


